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1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, Colorado 80203 

 

January 14, 2019 

 

Re: Need for State Mine Reclamation Permit, File No. M-2019-003 

 

Dear Landowner: 
 

The Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) has specific Rules and Regulations 

for the Extraction of Construction Materials, adopted by the Colorado Mined Land Reclamation Board 

in August 2006.  These rules are in accordance with the Colorado Land Reclamation Act for the 

Extraction of Construction Materials (Title 34 Article 32.5).  It has come to the attention of the Division 

that you may be conducting mining operations on your land requires a mine reclamation permit.  The 

Division has assigned permit ID number M-2019-003 to this operation.  Please reference this Permit ID 

number on any correspondence you submit to the Division. 

As defined in the Act (34-32.5-103(13)), “mining operation” means the development or extraction of a 

construction material from its natural occurrences on affected land.  The term includes, but is not limited 

to, open mining and surface operation. The term also includes transportation and processing operations 

on affected land. These activities would need an approved mine reclamation permit with the Division.   

As defined in the Act (34-32.5-110), Any person desiring to conduct mining operations, prior to 

commencement of mining, shall file with the office, on a form approved by the board, an application for 

a permit to conduct mining operations.  There are two categories:  110c – for operations on less than ten 

acres; or a 112c for operations affecting 10 acres or more. 

If you have any questions, you may contact me at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety at 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567, ext. 8169, or by 

email at tim.cazier@state.co.us. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Attachments: CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 Inspection Report 

 

ec: Michael Cunningham, DRMS Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 

 DRMS file 

 Stephanie Carter, Bureau of Land Management 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I, Timothy A. Cazier, hereby certify that on January 14, 2019, I deposited a true copy of the foregoing 

Need for State Mine Reclamation Permit, File No. M-2019-003, dated January 14, 2019, in the US 

Mail, postage paid, addressed to the following:

Joseph E. & Janice C. Stock, Living Trust 

1608 Reservoir Rd 

Cañon City, Co 81212 

 
CERTIFIED MAIL NO. 7018 2290 0001 8923 5708   - 

Return Receipt Requested 

 

 

Wayne & Bobbi Stock 

815 Garden Park Rd 

Cañon City, Co 81212 

 
CERTIFIED MAIL NO. 7018 2290 0001 8923 5760   - 

Return Receipt Requested 

 

 

 

____________________01/14/2019 

Signature and date 


